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NOTICE OF TARIFF FILING

      Take notice that on November ___, 1999, the Member Systems of
the New York Power Pool ("Member Systems") and the New York
Independent System Operator, Inc. ("NYISO") tendered for filing
certain revised tariff sheets to the ISO Open Access Transmission and
ISO Services Tariffs, as well as revisions to various ISO-related
Agreements previously approved by the Commission.  With one
exception, the Member Systems request that the above-referenced
tariff sheets become effective on the date that the NYISO commences
operation. 

     A copy of this filing was served upon all persons on the
Commission's official service list(s) in Docket Nos. ER97-1523, et
al., and the respective electric utility regulatory agencies in New
York, New Jersey and Pennsylvania.

      Any person desiring to be heard or to protest this filing
should file a motion to intervene or protest with the Federal Energy
Regulatory Commission, 888 First Street, N.E., Washington, D.C.
20426, in accordance with Rules 211 and 214 of the Commission's Rules
of Practice and Procedure (18 C.F.R. §§ 385.211 and 385.214).  All
such motions or protests should be filed on or before November ___,
1999.  Protests will be considered by the Commission in determining
the appropriate action to be taken, but will not serve to make
protestants parties to the proceeding.  Any person wishing to become
a party must file a motion to intervene.  Copies of this application



are on file with the Commission and are available for public
inspection.

David P. Boergers
Secretary


